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(2) That staff conduct a review of the Part 17 — Landscaping in Zoning Bylaw No. 4500;
with the goal to achieve a more sustainable landscape and an alternative
stormwater management approach.

(3) That the Committee recommend the review and update of the General Design
Guidelines be conducted in 2014.

(4) That the option of concurrent processing for Zoning Bylaw amendments and
Development Permits be supported.

lan Niamath arrived at 11:35 a.m.
Staff advised that recommendations from the review of the Part 17- Landscaping in
Zoning Bylaw No. 4500 will return to this Committee for consideration. ltem (3) Update of
General Design Guidelines will be a budget item for 2014.
It was MOVED and SECONDED that the recommendations be endorsed for the
Development Process Review Committee’s 2013 Work Plan.

CARRIED

4, Riparian Areas Regulation

Ted Swabey advised of a development application for an 81 acre development in Linley
Valley (Cottle Hill). Staff explained the Delegation Bylaw and that it gives authority to the
General Manager of Community Safety & Development to approve watercourse variances
where the applicant has requested a variance not greater than 50% from the Zoning bylaw
requirement for setbacks and any other Zoning Bylaw requirement.

Bruce Anderson stated that Council on 2012-Dec-17 directed staff to conduct a review of
the Riparian Areas Regulation (RAR). He presented a ppt (attached) that was provided at
the RAR Workshop on 2013-Mar-20, in order to bring the Committee up-to-date with this
issue. Chris Jackson explained the key legislation protecting watercourses; the
relationship to the Federal Fisheries Act; Provincial Legislation Timeline; and Provincial
Fish Protection Act Riparian Areas Regulation. He discussed diagrams establishing
boundaries for development in relation to wetland areas using simple and detailed
assessments by qualified environmental professionals. The number of Development
Variance Permits (DVPs) issued between 2008-2012, the extent of variances for 15m and
30m setback, and category of permits were displayed using bar charts.

Staff will summarize the outcomes of the RAR Workshop and provide recommendations to

the Advisory Committee on Environmental Sustainability (ACES) as well as this
Committee, prior to going to Council.

5. Update on Canada Post — New Charge for Developers

Dean Mousseau updated the Committee on Canada Post’'s proposed $200 charge per
address for new development and stated that he advised a representative from Canada
Post that the City will not administer or collect this fee and subdivision at the City will not
be delayed if this fee is not received by Canada Post.

The Committee agreed that the City should not be involved in this issue.
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6. Subdivision Review

Toby Seward introduced this topic and stated that he is the Approving Officer, appointed
by Council and that Dean Mousseau and Kris Sillem are the Deputy Approving Officers.
He provided a ppt presentation (attached) listing the many City processes involved in
subdivision of land, including the staff and consultants required.

The Committee requested that Parks, Recreation & Culture Staff be added to the list of
staff/consuitants involved.

Dean Mousseau discussed the governing regulations and stakeholders involved in
subdivision of land. Kris Sillem explained the subdivision process from the pre-application
meeting to the registration of the subdivision with the Victoria Land Titles Office.

The Committee questioned whether staff prefers that developers/applicants use the City’s
lawyer or their own lawyer?

Staff responded that in the majority of the legal issues in the subdivision process, staff will
not send documents to the City's lawyer for review, unless absolutely necessary.
Templates for various local documents have been developed by the City and are
recommended for use in the subdivision process. If there are differing opinions on
completing legal documents, the applicant’'s lawyer may wish {o provide an alternate
approach, which will be reviewed by the City’s lawyer.

Small lot subdivision was discussed and staff suggested that the Committee may wish to
consider limitations for the number of small lots contained in a subdivision, at a future
meeting.

Staff discussed the “Next Steps” in reviewing the Subdivision Process as follows:

¢ include developers and consultants in a Development Process Review Committee
(DPRC) meeting to review the Subdivision Process and the Subdivision Control Bylaw;
report back to DPRC through Subdivision Review and Rewrite Process; and

e review and rewrite of the Subdivision Control Bylaw (with respect to the Official
Community Plan and Zoning bylaw 4500).

Keith Brown suggested a roundtable discussion respecting small lots mixed in with regular
lots for affordability.

Staff is seeking input from this Committee and others (developers / staff / lawyers) to hear
their suggestions for improving the Subdivision Process, prior to rewriting the Subdivision
Control Bylaw.

Committee comments:

¢ Regulations in the Zoning Bylaw are not supported in the Subdivision Control Bylaw
(they conflict with each other), which is confusing to clients.

e It's not the role of this Committee to be part of a group to rewrite the Subdivision
Control Bylaw.

Staff will invite a developer, surveyor and lawyer to speak about the subdivision process at
a future meeting.



















































